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INVESTORS IN PEOPLE




‘Every child, every chance, every day’

‘Pob plentyn, pob cyfle, pob dydd’

Mrs Rachel Critchell B.A.Hons. P.G.C.E, N.P.Q.H
bfmail@hwbmail.net
Dear Parents/Carers,
It has been lovely to welcome the Foundation Phase children back into school this week, including our new Early Entitlement children. They have all been settling in very well and have enjoyed seeing their friends and teachers ‘face to face.’  Their topic for this half term is ‘Carnival of the Animals.’
We are hoping that Key Stage Two children will be returning to school before long and await further details regarding this. They continue to learn ‘on line’ at the present time, but it has been lovely to see their smiling faces in our video conferencing sessions. Well done children!  A polite reminder that when cameras are on, adults must not be visible in the background during live sessions.  Please also follow the correct procedures if you have a query regarding your child’s learning and contact your class teacher either by email at bfmail@hwbmail.net or by telephone on 01352 713184. I thank you for your cooperation and support.

The Key stage two topic for this half term is ‘Climb every Mountain’ and this has a strong focus on learning all about Wales.

Next week we will be celebrating St David’s Day on Monday 1st March. Please could everyone wear a top that is either red, white, or green on Monday, whether you are in school or attending an online session.
On Friday 5th March we will also be celebrating World Book Day. Children will be talking about their favourite books and the characters and settings in those books. They DO NOT need to dress up for this and should come to school in school uniform as usual. Please do not send their favourite book into school.
We have now received news from Flintshire County Council that work will begin on our school site. Please see the attached letter from our Chair of Governors which explains the process in more detail.
Thank you to all FOBS members for organising our ‘Dragon Bags’ Collection. The response has been amazing as usual and the collection point is currently full, with the bags being collected on Tuesday. Please do not drop off any more bags over the weekend or early next week, until the collection point has been emptied. Thank you.
LFD’s ( Lateral Flow Devices.)

As part of the return to face to face learning for pupils we are introducing a number of additional measures to provide an added level of assurance for parents and staff. This includes the introduction of twice weekly testing for staff members. All those working in schools will have access to Lateral Flow Devices (LFDs). Please find attached a letter which provides important information about procedures, especially in the event of a positive staff LFD test. 
We wish you all a safe and healthy weekend.
Kind Regards
Rachel Critchell 
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